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MINUTE OF MEETING OF BRYDEKIRK PRIMARY PARENT COUNCIL 

HELD ON 2nd OCTOBER 2013 AT 6.30 PM  
Present:

Mr McBain, Chairperson & Parent Member



Mrs J Hunter, Parent Member
Mr P Rawcliffe, Parent Member

Mr A Simpson, Parent Member




Mrs N Turnbull, Head Teacher

Mrs P Robson, Clerk
Mr McBain thanked everyone for attending the meeting.

1
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Mr Archibald and Mrs Barnes.

2
MINUTE OF PREVIOUS MEETING


The minute of the meeting held on 14th May was approved as a true record.  Proposed by Mr McBain and seconded by Mr Simpson. 

3       MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

Security marking equipment has been purchased and this will be used to identify equipment and resources purchased by the PFA.  
4 CHAIRMAN’S REPORT & CORRESPONDENCE
No correspondence received apart from Cluster Working Review documents, to discuss below, item number 6.  
5 HEAD TEACHER’S REPORT
	●
	School Role.  We now have 33 pupils, 17 in P1-P4 and 16 in P5-P7


	●
	Staff changes.  Mr Brown, Support for Learning Teacher replaced by Mrs Murray coming on a Wednesday afternoon.


	●
	We managed to secure time for swimming this term and it has worked out better as this term is less busy than summer term.


	●
	Visit by the Australian Head Teachers very interesting.  They were very impressed by the school and the pupils learning.  They themselves were from small rural schools in the south east of Australia.  Super chance to share knowledge, ideas and we have exchanged email addresses to keep in touch.  Pupils were very good.


	●
	This visit was good, dry run for the ICafe which will be on 9th October where P5 to P7 pupils have invited members of the community for refreshments but also to learn about new technology and how it may help them in their lives, example, sending emails, ordering items, searching, adding attachments to emails.


	●
	Road relay on Tuesday 8th October at Everholm track starting at 4.00 pm.


	●
	We have a visit from Zoo Lab on Thursday 10th October.


	●
	P5 to P7 pupils are going to perform to parents and friends the work done with Garage Band using their ipads – Friday 11th October at 2.15 pm.


	●
	P7 pupils are planning a Halloween Party on 31st October – details to follow.


	●
	All going to the Lion King in Edinburgh on 13th November, bus leaving school at 8.30 am and returning around 6.30 pm.


	●
	Hope to have parents evening on 21st November..


	●
	Planning with PFA a Burns Supper in village hall.  AGM for PFA is Thursday 7th November.
 

	●
	Rag bags to be collected on 12th November.


	●
	Playground –  the wall has been sectioned off as is unsafe, will be repaired.

Mr Wilson has agreed to supply and fit weed suppressing fabric and fit sleepers.  He will also supply and fit a raised deck area in the playground.


	●
	Ongoing issue of asbestos in the roof of the garage adjacent to the playground.


6
CLUSTER WORKING REVIEW UPDATE
Mr McBain asked those present for their thoughts on the above review to date.  

Mr Rawcliffe suggested that any correspondence being sent out to parents regarding this should be processed through the Parent Council.  Individual parents should not be sending out correspondence etc to parents.  When communicating with Education Services the views of the parents should be conveyed using one voice, ie the Parent Council.  The Parent Council is the vehicle is parents with to express their views.  

It was stated that the Parent Council had not met since May 2013 and this has possibly contributed to the situation.  Mr McBain stressed that the Parent Council must not lose track of the main objective, ie not to cluster with a larger town school.  The views of all parents must be sought and these views need to be considered together with the options available. 
7
PFA REPORT
Annual accounts have been audited.  A balance of £789.39 remains.  Income for the year 2012-13 was £2208.64, withdrawals £785.12.
8
ANY OTHER COMPETENT BUSINESS

Nothing to report.
9
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
No date was arranged.
The meeting closed at 7.05 pm.
